COMMUNIQUE

LINDENWOOD
COLLEGE

Vol. 7, No. 22

January 24, 1989

PEOPLE, NEWS & NOTES

Campus Welcomes Open House Visitors

The Admission's Office will sponsor an Open House for prospective day students on Saturday, January 28. As the fourth event of its type in this academic year, the Open House will begin in McCluer Hall, 2nd Floor Lounge at 9:00 a.m., featuring brief talks by various members of the campus community. Admissions procedures, financial aid and Lindenwood's history with be some of the presented topics. The popular student question-and-answer panel will follow.

At 10:45 a.m., there will be a "College Fair" held with faculty in the Latzer Great Hall at the Memorial Arts Building. A series of tours by the LTO (Lindenwood Tour Guide Organization) will leave the Memorial Arts Building at 11:30 a.m., winding up in Ayres Cafeteria by 12:15 p.m. to end the day with lunch.

Persons interested in participating in the Open House or in joining LTO are asked to contact Chris Campbell at Ext. 215. (Submitted by Chris Campbell, Admissions.)

Babcock Center Plans Personnel Managers Group

The Babcock Center for the Study of Management and Communication is initiating the development of a St. Charles Personnel Managers discussion group.

The suggestion to organize the group came from Don Otto, director of human resources at Monsanto in St. Peters. He expressed a desire to see the personnel managers of St. Charles come together on a regular basis to share ideas and information with peers.

The Babcock Center plans to host a preliminary meeting on January 31. If you wish further information, please call the Babcock Center, extension 440. (Submitted by Nancy Webster, Babcock Center.)

Faculty Summer Teaching Opportunities, Missouri Scholars Academy, June 11 to July 1, 1989

The Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary Education is seeking creative and capable faculty members to work with three hundred of the state's most gifted secondary students at the Missouri Scholars Academy, University of Missouri-Columbia. For application forms and additional information, please contact Wilda Swift, 113 Cobbs Hall or Bob Roach, Director, Gifted Education Programs, Department of Elementary and Secondary Education, 314/751-2453. (Submitted by Wilda Swift, Assistant to the Dean of Faculty.)

SBDC Announces State-Wide Contest

This marks the second year for the Missouri Collegiate Entrepreneur of the Year Award. A state-wide contest will determine the collegiate entrepreneur displaying the most creativity in a business venture while maintaining a full-time student status.

Each local Small Business Development Center (SBDC) will choose an area winner from applications submitted. The winner will compete for the state honor. Last year's winner. Leilana Faber, was a student a Southwest Missouri State. Her company, Collegiate Cuts, took beauty salon services to the customer in their home or dorm.

To learn more about the contest, call the state SBDC Office in St. Louis at (314) 534-7204 or your local SBDC Center.

Opportunities For Summer Study Abroad In Merrie Olde England

The following opportunities are available at the University of Cambridge this coming summer:

International Summer School: History, Politics, Sociology, British Life and Institutions, English Literature.

Two-week (August 6 to August 19) and four-week (July 10 to August 4) options. Some scholarships available.

Summer School in English Literature (July 30 - August 19): Shakespeare, The Victorian Novel, The Romantics, D.H. Lawrence, Irish Literature, Modern Literary Theory, English Literature and the Modern World, The Teaching of English Literature Today. Some scholarships available.

Summer School in Art History (July 9 to July 29): General lectures and special classes on topics in British art history, architecture, decorative and applied arts.

For more information, contact Wilda Swift, Assistant to the Dean of Faculty, 113 Cobbs Hall, Ext. 445. (Submitted by Wilda Swift.)

Job Opportunity: Development Accountant

Full-time position available for an accountant in DEVELOP-MENT. Must have experience in bookkeeping, accounting, and with computers. Present system will be completely reorganized by use of Fundmaster software. Job responsibilities include preparation of donor listings (alumni/friend/business), pledge reminders, surveys, mailing labels and updating files. For more information, please contact Marilyn Keck, development secretary, Ext. 338. (Submitted by Marilyn Keck, Development.)

ABWA Chapter Offers Scholarships

The West County Chapter of the American Business Women's Association has scholarships to award to women students for the 1989-90 scholastic year. The objective of a Chapter-sponsored scholarship is to help local women achieve their business or professional goals through advanced education.

Recipients are selected on the basis of need, as well as scholastic standing. Scholarships may be used only for tuition and books.

Applications are available in the Financial Aid Office. The deadline for applications is March 31, 1989. (Submitted by Debbi DeJohn, Financial Aid.)

CAP Center Seeks More Peer Counselors

Have a problem, just need to talk? Peer Counselors are ready to listen! Check the duty schedule on the bulletin board at the entrance to the CAP Center for office hours and residence hall locations. New Peer Counseling programs for the spring will be announced soon.

Anyone interested in becoming a Peer Counselor or learning communication skills and crisis intervention techniques should call the CAP Center, Ext. 237, by Friday, January 27, to be considered for the spring training schedule.

Also, mark your calendars for the beginning of the term-Peer Tutor Workshops:

Study Skills/Time Management/Note-Taking

January 25, 7:00-8:15 p.m., Conference Room Tea Hole Study Skills

January 26, 12:00-1:00 p.m., Legacy Room, Cafeteria Note-Taking

February 2, 12:00-1:00 p.m., Legacy Room, Cafeteria

Dorothy Warner Pool Opens January 23rd

Faculty, staff, alumni, students and members of their immediate families will be admitted free of charge for recreational swimming at the newly renovated Dorothy Warner Indoor Swimming Pool in Butler Hall. Charges for other guests are \$1.00 for adults and \$.50 for anyone under the age of 12. Pool hours as of January 23, 1989 will be:

Mondays: 2-4 p.m. and 8-11 p.m.

Tuesdays: 12-4 p.m. Wednesdays: 12-5 p.m. Thursdays: 12-4 p.m.

Fridays: 7:15-8:45 a.m. and 12 p.m.-4 p.m.

Saturdays: 2-5 p.m. Sundays: 8-11 p.m.

Admissions Sponsors Phonathon

Lindenwood's Day Admissions Office is sponsoring a oneday "phonathon" on Sunday, January 29 from 2 p.m. to 7 p.m. Callers will contact prospective students, primarily high school seniors, to determine their interest in Lindenwood and encourage them to apply for admission.

Interested faculty, staff and students are invited to join the day admissions team to help with this important phone effort. The calls are easy and actually a lot of fun. If you are interested in helping, please call Peter Pitts at Ext. 212 for more details. (Submitted by Peter Pitts, Day Admissions.)

GRAND PLAZA BOWLING LEAGUES FORMING NOW!

Lindenwood will have a Thursday Night League, every week at 9:30 p.m. Teams will consist of four players at a cost of \$3.25 per week. Six teams are needed to launch the league, so call Jane Mathews, Ext. 399, and sign up today. For more information call Jane--all levels of bowling experience are welcomed to join in the fun. And remember to make plans now for the FREE BOWLING NIGHT on January 26. (Submitted by Jane Mathews.)

"Gateway To Careers" Offers Exciting Job Opportunities

The third annual St. Louis "Gateway to Careers" Job Fair will be held Friday, March 10, 9:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m. at Maryville College. The Job Fair will provide an excellent opportunity for students to meet with a variety of employers. To be eligible for the fair, participants must:

-Have completed or will complete associate or bachelor degrees between May 1988 and August 1989. (Masters degrees are acceptable, but the fair is intended primarily for undergraduates.)

-Be seeking entry level jobs.

-By Friday, February 17, 1989, submit a completed, four-part registration form to the CAP Center.

 -Pay a \$5.00 registration fee. ONLY CHECKS OR MONEY ORDERS will be accepted. (Make checks payable to Maryville College.)

-Attend a Resume Writing/Interviewing Skills Workshop or schedule an individual appointment with Debbie Coats (CAP Center, Ext. 307.)

-Submit three copies of your resume to Debbie Coats. Those who do not register by February 17 will not be admitted to the Fair until 10 a.m., and must pay a \$10.00 late fee. (Submitted by Debbie Coats, CAP Center.)

Yearbook Editor Sets Up Group Photo Days

Attention all clubs, groups and teams! The yearbook staff would like to snap those group pictures for this year's Linden Leaves yearbook. If you are interested, please contact Linden Leaves Editor Darren Totten at Campus Box 538 and state when and where your group will meet for their photo. Also, be sure to include a contact name and phone or campus box number for your group, so that arrangements can be made for your group photo. The yearbook's deadline for group photos is February 20. Make sure your group is included by dropping a line to Darren today. (Submitted by Darren Totten, Linden Leaves.)

CALENDAR CLIPS

January 20-February 14

Landscape and Still Life Paintings by Joseph Renard

Harry D. Hendren Gallery, Fine Arts Building.

Hours: Monday-Friday, 9 a.m.-5 p.m. and Weekends 1-4 p.m.

January 24

Slide Lecture/Soviet Union

7:30 p.m. Goodall Parlor, Memorial Arts Bldg. Dr. Max Pepper of St. Louis University gives slide presenta-

tion on recent trip to Soviet Union, including Azerbaijan.

January 25

Resume Writing/Interviewing Skills

CAP Center Workshop for Seniors, LCIE and Evening Students. 6:30 p.m.-8:00 p.m., CAP Center. Registration Required. Call Ext. 237.

January 26

Free Bowling Night at Grand Plaza Bowl.

9:30 p.m. Includes free shoes, snacks and lanes. For reservations call Jane Mathews, Ext. 399 before January 23.

January 29

Admissions Phonathon

2 p.m.-7 p.m.

Call Peter Pitts, Ext. 212 to sign up.

January 31

Promotion/Tenure Supporting Materials Due Please submit to Dean of Faculty's Office.

Lindenwood Basketball Schedule

Jan. 24 - Mo. Baptist (m) St. Louis 7:30 p.m.

Jan. 25 - McKendree (w) St. Charles 6:30 p.m.

Jan. 26 - Harris-Stowe (m) St. Charles 7:30 p.m.

Jan. 28 - Parks College (m) Cahokia, IL 3 p.m.

Jan. 28 - Judson College (w) UMSL 12 p.m.

Corrections to January 17 "Communique"

Dr. C. Edward Balog has been on the Lindenwood faculty for 15 years, not 26 years as previous reported.

Dr. Allen Schwab is currently the Dean of the Undergraduate College, not the Dean of College Life as previously reported.

Our apologies for the misinformation and misnomer.

"Communique" is a publication of the Lindenwood College Office of Public Relations. Issued weekly throughout the academic year, we welcome your copy, suggestions and story ideas. **Deadlines:** Copy must be in Campus Box 652 by 3 p.m. on **Thursdays** or hand-delivered to Memorial Arts Building Room by 5 p.m. on Thursdays. Please include the name of the person submitting copy. Send all copy to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations. Thank you!